
From: Ranalli, Nicole [mailto:nicole_ranalli@fws.gov]  
Sent: Tuesday, August 29, 2017 10:46 AM 
To: Leiberher, Ryan 
Subject: Re: Shell-Falcon Mist Netting Adendum- FWS #2015-1047 

 

Ryan, 

Thank you for your bat survey addendum e-mailed to this office on August 9, 2017 due to the 

Falcon Project (2015-1047) reroute.  Based on the results of this survey, Service comments of 

January 13, 2018 regarding Indiana bats and Northern long-eared bats are still valid. 

 

Due to the presence of several Northern long-eared bat roost trees within the vicinity of the 

project footprint (although outside of the 150-foot buffer), we recommend the following 

voluntary conservation measure: 

 

No tree removal between June 1 and July 31. 

 

Please let me know if you have any questions or comments.   

 

Thank you for your time, 

 

Nicole Ranalli 
U.S. Fish & Wildlife Service 

Pennsylvania Field Office 

110 Radnor Rd; Suite 101 

State College, PA 16801 

814 234-4090 x7455 

 

On Tue, Aug 22, 2017 at 1:32 PM, Shellenberger, Pamela <pamela_shellenberger@fws.gov> 

wrote: 

Let me know if you have any questions. 

 

Thanks! 

 

_____________________________ 

 

Pamela Shellenberger 

 

U.S. Fish & Wildlife Service 

Pennsylvania Field Office 
110 Radnor Rd; Suite 101 
State College, PA 16801 

814 234-4090 x7459 
http://www.fws.gov/northeast/pafo/  
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---------- Forwarded message ---------- 

From: Leiberher, Ryan <ryan.leiberher@aecom.com> 

Date: Wed, Aug 9, 2017 at 9:59 AM 

Subject: Shell-Falcon Mist Netting Adendum- FWS #2015-1047 

To: "Pamela_Shellenberger@fws.gov" <Pamela_Shellenberger@fws.gov> 

Hello Pam, We spoke last winter regarding this project. Due to some re-routes we added some 

mist netting locations. We know have another QBS, Brian Cooper, he did the netting for me on 

this one. He caught one MYSE, could find the roost but is pretty confident it’s not roosting in the 

project area. He searched for the bat for a week or something. It’s all detailed in the attached. 

  

Hope all is well.  

Ryan                                                             

  

Ryan Leiberher 

Natural Resources Lead- Pennsylvania 

  

C 1-412-906-1942 

ryan.leiberher@aecom.com 

  

AECOM 

100 Sterling Parkway, Suite 205 

Mechanicsburg, PA 17050, United States 

T (717)-796-8012 

www.aecom.com 

  

 

 

 

--  
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